Board of Recreation Meeting

Monday, December 3, 2018
Community Center

6:00pm 

1. Call to Order: M. Phillips called the meeting to order @ 6:04.
2. Roll Call: Present: M. Phillips, J. Milliard, M. Johndrow, L. LaBerge,                         F. Beriau, T. Mason, M.Hayes. Absent with notification: H. Flexer, C. Dunn   
3. Citizen’s Participation: N/A
4. Correspondence: T. Mason presented J. Hallbergh’s resignation letter and a thank you letter  was received from TEAG for a donation of $2265.  
5. Adoption of Minutes: L. LaBerge made the motion to accept the minutes for the October 2018 meeting J. Milliard seconds. No further discussion passes unanimously.  Abstain from vote: M. Phillips, M. Johndrow  

6. Unfinished Business:
a. Theater: 
i. Christmas Show update T.Mason updates: Dates for performances: December 7th-9th with a matinee on Sunday. All tickets $8.00
b. Special Events:
i. Tree Decorating:  Fourteen trees were decorated by local business on Thursday evening, November 29th. The trees have been placed in varies locations for public viewing. Approximately $500.was raised from the event. 
ii. Frosty’s Night Out / Breakfast with Santa: This year we had two new volunteers: Lee Bugbee and Scott Johnson. As always Rose Bowmen and Tammy Wakefield volunteered their time for both events.
iii.  Two hundred tickets were sold for Breakfast with Santa served by   the Lions.
c. Electrical update: No Bids came in for the RFP that went out. It is the hope the bid will go back out at the beginning of the New Year. 
d. Board of Recreation Meetings:  Discussion took place regarding changes in Board Policies that have existed for decades. There has been no modifications regarding the growth of the department. T. Mason would like to have policies reviewed by the board and consider deleting/modifying or expanding on items that seem to be antiquated. During discussion the idea of having fewer meetings was brought to attention. J. Milliard suggests having quarterly meeting with the option to call special meetings.

  J. Milliard makes a motion to change monthly Board of Recreation       meetings to quarterly. Meetings will take place on the 4th Monday of January, April, July, and October and remain at 6PM. L. LaBerge seconds. All in favor, motion carries.
e. Board of Education Liaison: M. Phillips reports to the board she has sent    a letter based on a discussion from the October Board of Recreation meeting. The board is requesting a BOE member to fill the position in the asbsence of H. Flexer . H. Flexer has been unable to attend due to classes and scheduling conflicts. M. Phillips reports she was informed an alternate will attend.
7. New Business:

a. Christmas Lights: Funds for lighting (new or replacement) has typically come from a fund that was kept out of house with the Christmas lighting committee. It has been defunct now for a number of years but they maintained the funds and distribution up until the point of which now there are no remaing funds. We should consider options,  creating an account or some type of fund, possibly in the civic/cultural portion of the town budget, to have money available as this is a yearly upkeep issue. T. Mason will discuss with finance and town managers office to review the best potential solution. 
b. Community Outreach Projects: 
i. T. Mason reports she has been working with Lowes’ coordinator, Lewis, of community projects. Currents projects; sandblast monument @ Owen Bell Park, repaint pavilions, clean up trails. 
ii. RSVP: The recreation department is working on developing a volunteer group to work with our theater. Duties may include concession and ticket sales.

iii. QVCC: T. Mason is meeting with Sue Breault to discuss ways in which the department and college can work together. 

c. Farmer’s Market: Discussion regarding the farmer’s market moving to Davis Park. J. Milliard inquired about the reason for the move, and concerns are mainly whether they plan to drive/park on the grounds. The issue is the compacting of soil and root damage. The other issue, while few times per year, is the uses of the park as  rental space. Areas thought that might work include the KMS parking lot. T. Mason will follow up with the town managers office and the farmers market. 
8. Director’ s Report:

a. Winter/Spring Brochure: The rough draft was presented to the board. The brochure should be in homes the week of December 17th. 
b. Intern: Josh Lyons will be interning with the recreation department from now through the spring time. 
9. Other: N/A  
10. Liaison Report
11.  Adjourned: Motion made by J. Milliard to adjourn. F. Beriau second, no further discussion, meeting adjourned @ 7:15 pm.
